
Mult i - ta lented Lot t ie is a winner!

Proud moment and a great achievement • Lottie with
her award for U18 Female Sports Personality.

Twelve year old Suckley schoolgirl Lottie Trevethan was the proud winner of the
U18 Young Female Sports Personality of the Year at The Malvern District Hills
Sports Awards last month for her achievements in Modern Pentathlon. Modern
Pentathlon is a multi-discipline sport that consists of five contemporary and
diverse disciplines of fencing, swimming, riding plus a combined run and shoot.
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Teme Valley Brewery
Green Hop Beer Festival

F E A T U R I N G 3 0 + R E A L A L E S F R O M L O C A L A N D M I C R O B R E W E R I E S

Lots of them will be made with the Green Hops which have just been picked!!

Friday 9th October 11.00am - 11.00pm
L i v e M u s i c f r o m " V o o d o o B l u e "

Saturday 10th October 11.00am • 11.00pm
'The Fest iva l Exper ience"

Teme Valley Market - 11th October & 8th December 11.00am - 1.30pm

C O M P L E T E Ta x R e t u r n s

PAY I N G T O O M U C H TA X ?

A locsily based specialist in small business, self-
employed and Personal taxation

• Bespoke tax and accounts service
• Tax returns completed and submitted to

H M R C
• Competitive rates
• 10% discount for all new clients

Call Mark Trevethan (ATT)
Tel: 01886 884461

E mail: mark(a>completetaxreturns.com
www.completetaxreturns.com

COMPLETE TAX RETURNS
The Barn Grove Hill Suckley

Wo r c e s t e r s h i r e W R 6 S E E

Chimney Sweep
Andy Johnson
- Cert ificate issued
- Weekend/Evening

sweeps available
- Traditional brush/Power sweep

01886 821933/ 07798 790913
www.ajsweqis.co.uk

A .
F I R E
K I L L S

R C G I S T e R E D M E M B E R
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Lottie only took up the sport 18 months ago which makes her achievement all
the more remarkable.

Lottie is one of the youngest people on The England Talent Training Programme
and Is currently ranked in the top six in Great Britain for Modern Pentathlon
despite having to compete in the U15 age category against girls several years
older than her. She has a top 20 World Ranking in Biathlon (a swim and run) and
has qualified for five British Championships in the last 10 months.

Lottie is the current District and West Mercian U13 Cross Country Champion
and is a county level swimmer. Lottie Is now waiting to hear if she has been
shortlisted for the Herefordshire and Worcestershire sports awards that are
being held later this year.

Thank you to Imogen Trevethan, Lottie's mum for writing in and we wish Lottie
the very best of luck and look forward to hearing about her future achievements.
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Broadband - are we any closer to being superfast in Suckiey?

BT Openreach workers have been working in Longley Green during September
cleaning the pipe runs and blocking them where necessary to allow installation
of fibre-optic cabling. This followed initial survey work earlier this year. The /
workers were not "in the know" regarding timescales or the extent of further
work, but it's clear from the scale of work being undertaken and the new
cabinets by Damson Way that high-speed broadband will be coming to at least
parts of Suckiey in the not too distant future.

Warning on phone scam
I

A phone scam in which a caller - usually with a heavy Indian accent - claims to
be from Microsoft and has detected issues with your PC has reached the 01886
code area. Any unexpected caller claiming to be from Microsoft should be
assumed to be a fraudster hoping to extract bank details from you or gain access
to your PC by you allowing "remote access" to it. The latter enables a fraudster
to access numerous items of potential interest stored on your PC such as bank
account details and passwords.

Such fraudsters tend to work through phone numbers sequentially, so it's likely
other numbers in the 01886 area will be called. If you are called, simply replace
the receiver. If you do reveal any details or allow "remote access", contact the
police using 101 immediately. Also disconnect your PC from the internet and
seek reputable help. If you have caller ID, the number shown may be a US one
from an internet handling agency in Charlotte, North Carolina being used as a
"passthrough" by the fraudsters. Typically the number is 001980 236 7xxx.

Peter Whatley
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Suckley Newsletter
Do you have hidden talents?

Are you bursting with great ideas?
Are good at writing a story?

We need your help
The Suckley Newsletter can only keep going with your help.

If you have a spare half hour or two a month (doesn't have to be every month)
then please get in touch with Hilary on 01886 884355.

Before newsletters and parish magazines, catching up on local news and events took
place at the various pubs and off-licences that were dotted around the village - likethis one at Seville House. No doubt they were more cheerful after a few pints from

those barrels! (Photo sent in by Garth Lowe.)
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S & P « L A N D S C A P I N G

www.sandplandscaping.co.uk

• Hard landscaping
• Dry stone walls
• Paths and patios

• Garden & stock fencing

Bespoke garden buildings & tree houses
• Planting solutions
• G a r d e n c l e a r a n c e

P e t e F l e t c h e r

0 7 8 1 3 3 3 3 8 4 1

peterfletcher84@yahoo.co.uk

2. Lower Barrow Cottages, Suckley WR6 5EJ

A.C. PLASTERING

Drylining / Skimming / Rendering

» Prompt
» Tidy
» Re l iab le
» Reasonable rates

Cal l Adam on 0774 988 0739

BEAUTY IN THE STICKS
Relaxing treatments In the comfort

of your own home.
Manicures, pedicures, waxing.
Thai facials, eye treatments and

pamper parties for an extra
special night in!

S u z a n n e H a m m o n d s
01886 884055

Pussy Cat Cattery

Luxury Boarding Cattery in an idyllic,
safe and calm location for cats only.

Built and run to Feline Advisory Bureai
guidelines.

We care for your cat.

Seville Cottage,
Suckley, Worcester. WR6 5EQ
www.pussycatpussycat.net

0 1 8 8 6 8 8 4 8 6 7

Viewings are most welcome

M TAY L O R H E AT I N G
PLUMBING, HEATING, OIL, GAS, LPG

M I K E T A Y L O R
P L U M B I N G A N D H E A T I N G E N G I N E E R

07734812027
0 1 8 8 6 8 8

T H E H A L L H O U S E
SUCKLEY

WORCESTER
WR65DN

mtaylorheating@aol.com

Knighiwick, Bromyard Road, Worcester WR6 5PH
T d : 0 1 8 8 6 8 2 1 5 8 5

High Class Family Butchers & Caterers
Specialists in Home Cured Bacon
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Roots, shoots & leaves
A garden commentary by the garden rover (& two dogs)

The garden, by design, is concerned with both the interior and the
land beyond the garden.

Stephen Gardiner. 1924-2007

As the days become shorter and the evenings cooler, we can look forward to
nature's blaze of glory, turning the woods and hedgerows red and gold: autumn's
russet patchwork. Cool, misty morning air, mellow evenings scented with
ripening fruits, the earth sighing with another year's bounty, preparing for the
cool, quiet, still repose of winter before the cycle moves again into growth.

Still, there is plenty to do, plenty to think about, and as the leaves fall, pause
to consider your garden. What worked this year, and where were the failures?
Have some plants died, or not flourished? Work out whether the soil conditions
are suitable and the situation is appropriate. It may be possible to improve the
properties soli with organic matter, but If the site is too windy/dark/light or the
wrong pH for the species chosen, it will always be an uphill struggle. So, don't
fight against nature: pick plants that are programmed by their source of origin
to thrive under set conditions. If there are plants you really cannot do without
grow them in pots.

Take a look at the backbone of your garden; trees and shrubs, deciduous and
evergreen Do they provide enough shelter and Interest all year round? Are they
overcrowded or maybe there are gaps where something has died. Consider
t h T o l ^ n l a m h ' I t f t h a t^ pathogen, some fungus or bug, so check for any
relevant signs before setting off for the garden centre.

Ir natnlT? *°"""tl Style of the garden, whether formal
anZn;̂ ! st Capability' Brown and Gertrude Jekyll, to Dan Pearson
f M studying garden designers can inspire us to create the typeof garden that fits into the space we have, but can be changed and adapted to

LT.n? Iab°"i--savmg devices, such as applying bark to borders or plantingground-cover piants to cut down on weeding time.
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The Glasshouse Cafe at Holloways
Lower Court, Suckley WR6 5DE

next to Suckley Church

Italian coffee, fine teas and homemade cakes.
Breakfasts ❖ hot and cold lunches <* traditional afternoon tea ❖ children's menu

We use fresh ingredients and local produce.

Have you thought about having your special occasion at
The Glasshouse at Holloways?

We create a fresh, inspired, delicious menu for every special occasion.

Visit our website, or call in for more information.
Open Monday to Saturday 9am - 5pm & Sunday 11 am - 4pm

Reservat ions; 01886 884665 www.hol loways.co.uk

Holloways Gift Shop.
inspirational gifts and cards for every occasion.

Professional Mobile
Dog Groomer

Hawthorn Designs
... stylish interior design

Free quotations
I n - h o u s e w o r k r o o m

0 1 5 3 6 5 2 2 0 2 3

vonni(5509(^yahoo

CaW Yvonne on:

Mob : 07967 5214 :

/

Interior Design
F a b r i c s

P a i n t s

Wallpaper

Soft Furnishing

C u r t a i n s

B l i n d s

No 1 Station Road, Bromyard, HR7 4HP
Tel: 01885 483 851

www.hawthomdesigns.com
jo.mcculloch@hawth()mdcsigns.com
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It is useful to think about the foot-fall in your garden. Maybe the route you take
to the compost heap or whatever, could do with a path; possibly the shrubs
and herbaceous plants need curtailing as they snag or soak your clothes as you
pass. Do not be afraid to shift things about, so they fit in with what you need.
If something has grown too big, prune it boldiy: most plants tolerate rough
treatment. Or just dig it up.

So while you are thinking about all that you must press on with gathering the
remaining fruits and vegetables for preserving or storing, plus any more seeds
you may wish to save.

Continue to collect leaves. Piles of leaves attract slugs and snails, and with rose
leaves, can harbour black-spot spores amongst other fungal infections such as
botrytis and mildew. It pays to be tidy, and burn affected material as oppose to
composting it.

Cut the lawn less frequently and higher. If you haven't already, scarify with a rake
to remove thatch and moss. Top-dress and re-seed any bare patches.
Tidy the pond again, and net to prevent falling leaves clogging the surface.
Prune large shrubs like Buddleja and Lavatera, reducing by half to avoid root-
rock, which may cause a hole to open at soil level. This could lead to stem rot, or
if water freezes at the base of the plant further damage.

Finish pruning climbing roses and tie in. Lift and divide perennials, except the late
flowering types, which are best left to spring. Repiant new pieces with plenty
of organic matter and bone-meal, and water well. Dividing regenerates the oid
plant, produces new stock for yourself in case of loss, and you can give away
plants to friends and good causes. Certain perennials, herbaceous geraniums
being a fine example, have a habit of sneaking up and taking over the border, so
be vigilant and ready to go in with your spade.

Lift, dry and store bulbs, corms and tubers, like dahlias, gladioli and cannas. Then
plant tulips and other spring flowering bulbs; It's the ideal time to plant lilies Asa general rule, most bulbs are planted at a depth of 2-3 Bmes their own depth.
ot up half-hardy fuchsia and water through winter sparsely, just enough to keep

t h e m a l i v e .
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Make a start of digging the vegetable plot, especially in clay soil: the winter
weather will help break down the soil. Add the contents of the compost heap or
leaf mulch for further soil improvement.

The last of the runner beans should be picked, leaving some pods on the plant
to ripen, ready to be stored in a cool, dark dry place, ready for next year. When
cutting down the vines, leave the roots in the ground, as, all legumes, including
peas, return nitrogen to the soil. Next year, use this plot to plant a hungry crop
such as any brassica.

Finish lifting, drying and bagging potatoes. Use paper of hessian sacks, and store
in a cool dark place. Remove yellow leaves from sprouts. As cauliflowers develop,
snap leaves over curd to protect from weather and keep it white.

Finish planting garlic, spring cabbage and onion sets. Sow broad beans and cover
with a cloche or fleece to protect from mice and frost. Prune blackcurrants,
if necessary, when the leaves have fallen. Cut back raspberry canes that have
f ru i t ed .

As we ease into November, cheer yourself up by ordering seed catalogues in
anticipation of things to come. Now is the time to clean bird boxes and insulate
pots or take them under cover. Service pond pumps and stop feeding fish. Start
cleaning tools and machinery to keep everything in good working order.

Take hard-wood cuttings of shrubs, trees and roses. Find a quiet corner of the
garden to heel them in, and wait. Or put them in pots and keep in a green house,
watering very sparingly. Plant bare-root stock and new hedges: bare root plants
are much cheaper than container grown.

It is tempting to ignore the garden as we move into the cold months, but there is
still plenty to do, and some light and exercise will do you the world of good: it is
uplifting to stand in the winter sun and admire a well-dug plot, before planning
next year's projects over a cup of tea and a toasted tea-cake.

Happy gardening.
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Village Hall News

LOVE LABELS - 17th October at 7.30 pm.

Entry costs £5 to include a glass of wine (or squash) and nibbles.

Come and enjoy browsing round the numerous rails and re-vamp your wardrobe
at a fraction of the cost. There will be plenty of children's clothes too.
If nothing else, come and see the ladies of the Village Hall Committee strut their
stuff as they model some of the garments. No size zero models here!

CHRISTMAS FAIR - 28th November starting at 11.00am till 1.00 pm.

NEW YEAR QUIZ - 30th January, 2016

Make a note in your diary to join us for an evening of fun and socialising.

A R T G R O U P

After a summer of wielding our paint brushes, the group managed to put in
14 paintings for the Art section of the Alfrick Show. There were more lovely
paintings than usual and competition was stiff so we were delighted to be
awarded a first, second and a third. One of our members also won the Jubilee
Cup. This is the second year running that the cup has been won by a group
member. We are delighted that we are able to put up a decent performance
against some really excellent local artists.

We still meet on Monday afternoons from 2-4 pm if anyone feels they would
like to join us.

Carol Boughton.
suckleyvillagehall@yahoo.co.uk
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Slow roasted pork ribs with caramelised apples

Another cracking (or should that be crackling!) recipe from Patrick McDonald,
just right for a lazy Saturday afternoon when the weather turns chilly.

Recipe for four portions

4 X portions of ribs approx. 1kg
2 X cloves of garlic (crushed)
4tbsp X Worcestershire sauce
2tbsp X olive oil
4 apples (cored and quartered)
etbsp X greengage preserve
Salt and freshly ground black pepper
Mash potato to serve

Preheat oven 175°C, 350°F, gas 4.

1. Mix together the greengage preserve and Yi of the garlic, then pour over the
apples.

2. Mix the rest of the garlic, olive oil and Worcestershire sauce and brush on
the top of the ribs. Place the ribs into the oven and roast slowly for 35 mins.

3. 15 minutes before the end of the cooking time arrange the apples in the
greengage preserve around the ribs.

4. When cooked remove from the oven placing the ribs on top of a bed of mash
and arrange the apples around.
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What's on, what's happening in and around Suckley

Suckiey Village Hall. LOVE LABELS on 17th October at 7.30pm

Our next big event Is the return of LOVE LABELS. Their visit last March
was a great success so we are giving those people who would have
liked to attend and couldn't, a chance to enjoy the buzz. I am sure
those who did attend in March, will welcome the opportunity to stock
up their wardrobes at very reasonable prices again.
Carol Boughton - suckleyvillagehall@yahoo.co.uk

Suckley History Society - October meet

Our next event will be in Suckley Village Hall on Thursday 27 October
at 7.30pm. Our topic will be "Humble Homes - a story of vernacular
architecture in Britain". All visitors are welcome.
Tel Andrew Grieve 01886 884795.

Suckley Christmas Fair

Saturday 28th November in the Village Hall. From 11.00am to 1.00pm.
See article on opposite page.

New Year Quiz - 30th January, 2016

Following the success of our previous quiz evening, we will be holding
another quiz for all the family in the village hall - a fun event for a dark
January evening. Details nearer the time, but put the date in your
diary.
Carol Boughton -suckleyvillagehall@yahoo.co.uk
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Suckley Christmas Fair

This year's fair will be on Saturday November 28th from 11.00am to 1.00pm in
the Village Hall. Come and meet Father Christmas in his Grotto, or enjoy some
mulled wine and a mince pie or a sociable cup of tea and cake while the family
discovers the fun games. Raffle tickets will be on sale soon.

Special this year is the Christmas themed Arts and Crafts competition, open to
everyone. Entries will be on display at the Christmas Fair and will be Judged in
the categories: Key Stage 1, Key Stage 2, High School and Adult. Entries, to be no
larger than A4 size with name and contact details on the back, should be handed
in either to Suckley School or left at the back of church before the closing date of
20th November

All of Suckley will be there, so come and Join in the fun, knowing that you are
raising money for your Church, your School and your Village Hall. That HAS to
be a good idea. Put it in your diary now and get working on those competition
e n t r i e s !

L o c a l S e r v i c e s :

Mobile Library Timetable 2015 Dates: 3rd Thursday In the month

Orchard Bungalow -10.10 -10.25
Cross Keys 10.30 -10.45
Suckley School -10.50 -11.10
Post Office -11.15 -11.35

Enquiries about this service should be
made to Malvern Library, Graham Road
Malvern. Telephone 01905 822722, or emai
malvernmobile@worcestershire.gov.uk
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Suckley Church

Services in and around Suckley church in October and November:

Sunday October 4th at 11.00am an informal service of Morning Worship
Sunday October 11th at 6.00pm a Common Worship service of Holy Communion
Sunday October 18th we go to Knightwick Chapel at 3pm for their 'evening
worship'
Wednesday October 21st at 10.00am a said service of Holy Communion
Sunday October 25th at 11.00am a lively and informal All Age service
Sunday November 1st at 11.00am a Family Communion service
Sunday November 8th at 6.00pm a Memorial service with an Act of
R e m e m b r a n c e
Sunday November 15th we go to Knightwick Chapel at 3pm for their 'evening
worship'
Wednesday November 18th at 10.00am a said service of Holy Communion
Sunday November 22nd at 11.00am a lively and informal All Age service
Sunday November 29th our worship service will be at the Fox and Hounds in
Lulsleyl Look out for more details.
Sunday December 6th at 11.00am a Family Communion service
Sunday December 13th at 4.00pm A Christingle service (for the Children's
Society)

Before we direct our minds towards Christmas, let's reflect on Buckley's Summer.,
what a season of contrasts! Both the Summer Fair in the sunshine and the
Summer Soiree in the soaking rain each raised over £1000 for church funds, so
thank you to all who contributed and came to these superb community events,
and a particular thank you to Bill and Cleone Holden whose beautiful garden
hosted the Soiree. Then came the terrifying tornado that caused marquees to fly,
trees to tumble and crops to crumple... but fortunately no serious injuries.

Suckley Harvest Festival was a memorable and very happy celebration. The sun
shone warmly on those enjoying their Harvest lunch in the churchyard after the
family service led by Anne Potter and the mini orchestra. The mini-orchestra
was of all ages and abilities making music together and having fun. Thank you
Madeline Brewin and Arthur Bancroft for your expert input. Rev Anne reminded
us that all our musical and other gifts can be shared with others, as did Sophie
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and Bella, two very talented and young soloists who played 'America' and the
Ashokan Farewell. If you would like to bring an instrument and join in the fun,
then watch out in December for the Christmas opportunity.

What will winter bring?

Anne Lewis (884552,07957 388926, annelewis(5)doctors.org.uk)

Suckley Local History Society go to Church in Acton
Beauchamp

On a sunny evening in mid August, two dozen members and friends of the
Suckley Local History Society met at St Giles church in Acton Beauchamp. Two
church wardens welcomed our group to this pretty little church tucked away
amongst fields just over the county boundary.

We learnt that the origins of the church were lost in the mists of time, but the
presence of an ancient yew tree in the well tended graveyard and the remains
of a Saxon Cross above a door frame suggest that this church could date back
a 1000 years. The vast archway above the nave an chancel and the doors ways
indicate that it is likely to be of Norman origin. The church was extensively
rebuilt and re-consecrated in the early 19th century and the interior fittings
remodelled in the early 20th century although traces of the medieval originals
can still be detected.

Our group carefully climbed the bell tower to view what were reputed to be
some of the oldest extant church bells in England and Linda Taylor (the Suckley
Bell Captain) gave us an impromptu demonstration of bell ringing. The evening
was rounded off with coffee, biscuits and social chit chat in the graveyard.

Members and guests are invited to our next Local History Society event in
Suckley Village Hall on Thursday 27 October at 7.30pm, when our speaker's
topic will be "Humble Homes - a story of vernacular architecture in Britain".
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FOOT HEALTHCARE

PROFE22(OWAL

TROTMEWrS [M THE COMFORT
OFVOUROWWHOME

BARBARA WALL
0 7 9 9 0 5 0 ( 4 9 8
0 ( 8 8 6 8 8 4 ( 8 (

emaii: mail@paadena.oo.uk
iuiuu;.paadena.oo.uk

Building Restorations, Limited
E s U b k s h e d 1 9 7 5

y 0 6 A
Glasses held in a

purpose built studio in Suckley

THAiyOGA MA22AGE
THERAPy

Treatments
& Glasses

Why not learn a neuj therapy?
Barbara Wall

07990 50(498 or 0(886 884(81
email: ma(l@paadena.op.uk

u;utiu.paadena.oo.iik

Specialists in Listed Building
Repair and Renovation.

Traditional Joinery Supplied
and Installed. Doors, Windows,

Staircases, Sash Windows
• - «

The Old Smithy. Pump St. Malvern, Worcs.

T E L E P H O N E

01684 311601
FAX: 01684 311602

www.pegre .co .uk
Emaii:pegasus'^pegre.co.uk

BRUFF BUSINESS CENTRE
Suckley WR6 SDR

Opportunities for start-up and
established businesses.

Affordable rents for offices
and workshops.

01886 884102
07790966789



Do you need a Helping Hand?

If you are looking for an alternative to
residential care or extra support for those
everyday tasks that are becoming difficult
for you or a loved one - then we're here
to help - from 30 minutes per week to
full time Live-In Care.

Our Suckley core team has been
providing award winning quality
homecare since 1989 and can help with:
personal care, housekeeping, help getting
around or even to provide a break to an
existing family member or care-giver.
To find out how we can help you,
call: 01905409 589 or
visit: www.helplnghands.co.uk

Onnntn^i Hrtnr«t
Monday Tuesday

Thursday
9:00am to 2.30pm
(term time only)

ievii!ifesYli'cniicic<

F R E E
S E S S I O N

V O U C H E R

FREE places
a v a i l a b l e f o r a l l 3

and 4 year olds.

W e a r e
a l s o a b l e

t o o f f e r

F R E E

places to
s o m e

f a m i l i e s
w h o a r e

el ig ib le
u n d e r t h e

2 year
play and
t e a m i n g
s c h e m e .

Olfstedid what Ofsted say
about our

outstanding
pre-school provision

F o r m o r e
i n f o r m a t i o n

c o n t a c t

Katie Wiggins

0 7 8 5 4 4 7 7 4 4 5

We are a friendly playgroup with along and successful history, and
guarantee everyone a warm welcome. We provide exciting educational
spaces for children from two up to school age. Why not come along to a

free play session?

Leigh & Bransford Memorial Hall, Sherrldge Road, Leigh Sinton, Maivem
W R 1 3 5 D E . w w w . v l l l a g e s c h i l d c a r e . c o . u k



4 C r 2 jubilee Cottage
rflBmg Church Lane
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nNANQAl AOVKE CENISE LTD

Dean Edmunds mp fa
Independent Financial Adviser

M o b i l e 0 7 7 1 7 3 5 8 9 8 0

• FREE independent financial advice
• Local adviser
• Specialist in investment, pension,

mortgage and annuities

Emai l dean@face-uk.eom

Financial Advice Centre Ltd is authorised and
regulated by the Financial Services Authority.

R J PARSONS
TREE AND GARDEN CARE

• Post & Rail Fencing
• Gate Hanging
• Contract Mowing
• Strimming
• Tree Lopping & FeUing
• Hedge Cutting

C H I P P E R H I R E AVA I L A B L E
W I T H O P E R A T O R

Tel: 01886 884176/832483
Mob: 07889 676422
FULLY INSURED

B . 1 1

Suckley Good Neighbour
S c h e m e

Tel. 01886 840480

This is a voluntary initiative run by local
residents who recognize the benefits of
such a scheme to the community, and
want to help their neighbours enjoy a
better quality of life. For example,
household repairs such as changing a
light bulb, fixing a dripping tap, check
ing smoke alarms, moving furniture, or
hanging a picture could all fall within
the scheme where skills are available.
If you are able to offer help, or need
some assistance, please give us a call.

And all our volunteers are CRB
checked, carrying with them a photo-
identity card.

Th ree Coun t i es

Chimney Sweep Services

Clean
^ E f fi c i e n t

Profess iona l

Sweep & Vacuum
Stove & Liner Installation

Bird Guards & Cowls

Fully Insured Service
All Areas Covered

I a n R o b s o n
Tel: 01684 891005
Mob: 0̂ 03 277436

n&̂ thre6$i[afpti'̂ ScHimneysweep.co.uk
Member of The Guild of Master Sweeps



B a r r y K e a r l f y
FOR ALL YOUR ELECIHICAL NE^DS

Solar PV - get paid to generate you own electricity.
Biomass — get paid to heat your home or business premises.

Act now and save yourself £££££'s

Full demonstrator systems available to view.

We also offer a complete range of electrical works from full
rewires, fuse box replacements to extra sockets. All certificated,

guaranteed and professionally carried out.

B a r r y K e a r l e y ■
01885 475000 MIO EIB07975 835372 ' SI'S ^

BarTykearIey@hotmaiI.com

APPROVED INSTALLER

A N D R E W J E L L E Y
O P T I C I A N S

Andrew Jelley BSc (Hons) FC Optom
Teresa Davies FBDO

Duncan Edwards FBDO
Alex Lane BSc (Hons) MC Optom

34/36 High Street Bromyard Herefordshire HR7 4AE
teh 01885 488259 email: enquiriesf̂ andrewjelleyoptkians.co.uk

www.andrewje l leyopt ic iarTS.co.uk



rural & agricultural estate agents,
auctioneers and chartered surveyors

Specialisis in the sate and rental of oil rural and villoge
pfoperlies throughout the Teme Valley. West Worcestershire
and East Herefordshire - from tiny cottoges fo country
e s t a t e s .

fisher German John Sanders supply oufsfandirsg marketing
coupled with unrivotted regional ond notbnat coveroge - all
at highly competitive rotes

ft FISHER GERMAN
C H A B I E R E O S U R V E Y O R S

D G BERRV
Building 6 Construction Seruices

T E L . 0 1 8 8 6 8 3 0 1 4 0
M O B . 0 7 9 0 9 5 1 1 3 4 6

T H E C O T T A G E

C L A Y G R E E N F A R M

F O L L Y R O A D
A L F R I C K

W O R C E S T E R S H I R E
W R 6 5 H N

C l O B
THE CHARTERED INSTITUTE OF BUILDING

to discuss any properly matters from
land soles and valuation to

house soles and rentals contact

0 1 9 0 5 7 2 6 2 2 0

Partners; Morgan Aps MRICS.
Christian Sanders MRfCS FAAV. Matthew Barker MRICS,

Anthony Mayell fRICS FAAV. Yon Giltins MRICS FAAV

www.fishergerman.co.uk

C H R I S W I L D I N G
G E N E R A L B U I L D E R
ALL ASPECTS OF BUILDING

WORKS UNDERTAKEN

TEL: 01886 830189

07976 621719

christopher.wilding@btintemet.com

Free Quotation
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Surgery Announcements

This month we say a sad goodbye to Claudia Buxton, Dispensary Manager and
Phil Popplewell, Finance Manager. They are both retiring after working here for a

combined total of 31 years!)

We with them both a long and happy retirement.

Netty Colley takes over the reigns as Finance Administrator and Ann Monkhouse-
Garnett will now be Dispensary Manager.

One hour of your time, could save 3 lives*

Blood donation involves collecting blood from a donor, so it can be used to treat
someone else. Blood donations are an essential part of our healthcare system. If
we did not have volunteers giving blood, many medical procedures we take for
granted could not take place. Doctors and surgeons rely on blood donations to
carry out life-saving and life-enhancing treatments every day.

Donating blood takes approximately 10 minutes but there will be pre-procedure
health checks and paperwork to complete, as well as tea and biscuits afterwards,
so if you have an appointment, allow for an hour from arriving at the session.
You can turn up on the day but it Is advisable to make an appointment which you
can do by calling 0300 123 23 23.

Blood donation sessions are regularly held in The Bromyard Centre or visit www.
blood.co.uk to find other venues nearby.

*NHS Blood and Transplant website.
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PARTTIIVIE PRACTICE NURSE REQUIRED
15 hrs per week

P l e a s e c o n t a c t K a t e P a r k i n s o n

O n 0 1 8 8 6 8 2 1 2 7 9

Email: kateparkinson@nhs.net for more information

A First for Knightwick Surgery!
Community Liaison Volunteers are at the Surgery every Friday 10 - 12pm.

They can offer a free confidential chat to assist you in finding the help you need
on a whole range of issues.

The Surgery Newsletter is available on the local Clifton on Teme website at www.clifton-upon-
teme.co.uk or www.temetriangle.net courtesy of Bernadette Higglns AND on the Lower Teme

Community Magazine site www.lowerteme.co.uk

In an emergency SUCKLEY NEEDS YOU!

In June the British Medical Journal had a Swedish study showing that 'Bystander
CPR' (cardio pulmonary resuscitation) doubles the survival time after a suspected
cardiac arrest. This strongly supports the wisdom of communities maintaining
their first aider skills. Would YOU know what to do if someone collapsed? If
someone's heart stopped?

R E M E M B E R :

Airway
Breathing
C i r c u l a t i o n

Suckley s Defibrillator (on the outside wall of the school) is always ready for
action, and can be used by ANYONE. It tells you what to do! Are you confident
that you know what to do if you are the nearest person to help?

There will be another First Aid course this November (Friday November 6th or
20th at 7pm). Would you like to learn what to do? Refresh what you already
know? Contact Anne Lewis on 884552,07957 388926, annelewis@doctors.org.uk

FREE Newsletter to Suckley Residents
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Suckley Parish Council Meeting
Held on 14th September 2015

CO-OPTION OF NEW MEMBER
Mrs Victoria Bradley was co-opted onto the Parish Council, and welcomed by the
Chairman and all Council members.

DISTRICT COUNCILLOR
District Sarah Rouse reported that the South Worcestershire Development Plan
(modifications) would be presented next week. After six weeks consultation, the
modified Plan would be submitted to central government for approval. It was
hoped that this would be achieved by March 2016. A consultation was under
way between MHDC, Worcester City & Wychavon Councils regarding possible
15 year contracts for waste collection. This might mean the abolition of weekly
collections as at present, despite the commitment by the ruling group on MHDC
to keep weekly collections In the MHDC area.

C O M M U N I T Y
W a r M e m o r i a l

The oak benches for the memorial site have now been delivered and they will be
fixed In place very shortly. The Parish Council has paid for one of the benches,
and the second bench has been very generously donated by Cllr Pearl Griffiths
and her husband Tony. The Council is planning to hold a Remembrance Service
conducted by the Revd Anne Potter on the site some time in November. Details
to be circulated when a date has been agreed with the Revd Anne Potter.

FOOTPATHS
The Clerk reported that a training session had now been arranged for our
Footpaths Team headed up by Helen Phllpotts. This would be on 29th October
at County Hall. So far, no major problems had been reported. The Clerk had
enrolled the Parish Council onto the P3 Scheme for 2016/17 which gives a small
grant to the Council for footpath repairs.

BTPHONE BOX
The Clerk was still waiting for a response from MHDC Planning (despite repeated
requests) re the sale of the BT Phone Box outside the village hall. After some

FREE Newsletter to Suckley Residents
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discussion, the Council decided not to proceed with this project.

OLD QUARRY SITE
Concern was expressed by some Council members as to the extent of vegetation
the Earth Heritage Trust was planning to remove from the rock face of the Old
Quarry. The prevailing view was that If a lot of vegetation was removed, It might
prove too Inviting for children to climb up the face - a risk the Council did not
want to encourage. The Clerk was asked to write to Mr Payne of EHT outlining
the Council's concerns and reasons for withdrawing their permission for this
work. Cllr P Whatley agreed to get some costings for wiring along the bottom of
the fencing around the Quarry, as the present gap could allow a small child or
dog to escape onto the road.

PLAYING FIELDS
Cllr Carol Luton reported that she and Cllr Peter Whatley together with DIst Cllr
Sarah Rouse had been In discussion with a new playground equipment supplier
- Ludus Leisure. A survey of the existing equipment had been done. Ludus had
recommended the refurbishment of this equipment, together with purchasing
new Items Including a Toddler Activity Tower, Toddler Swing Frame, Junior Swing
Frame, a carousel, a seesaw and a sheep springer and the creation of a bark pit
retainer and cushion fall surfacing to the area of the existing unit. The cost of this
would be In the region of £17,500. This would be a starting point, with additional
facilities being added as and when funding permits. Suckley Playing Fields would
be applying for small lottery funding together with matched funding and support
from the Parish Council, as well as other fund raising activities.

DIANA TAYLOR
Clerk to Suckley Parish Council

9, Lambourne Avenue, Malvern WR14 INL
Tel: 01684 569430 E-mail: dtaylorsuckley@msn.com

Next Meeting of the Parish Council will be on Monday 9th November at 7.00
pm In Suckley Village Hall. There Is always time at the beginning of the meeting
for parishioners to make a short address to the Councillors for discussion In the
meeting.
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Boiler4Juice
T H E S M A R T W A Y T O B U Y H E A T I N G O I L

Heating oil just got cheaper in your area!

Every day we group orders to save
o u r c u s t o m e r s e v e n m o r e !

Visit www.boilerjuice.info to see how
much you can save on your heating oil

or call our friendly team on

0 8 0 0 1 5 1 3 1 3 5
Thousands of customers have rated us 5 star M H M M M
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P o i n t s o f c o n t a c t :
Email: suckleynews(5)gmail.com
Next Issue; First week In December 2015
Content for newsletter to be submitted 23rd November 2015

Suckley Post Office: Julian and Mark - 884201
Shop Open: Mon -fri 7.00am - 6.00pm, Sat 7.00am - 1.00pm
Post Office Open: Mon - Fri 9.00am - 5.30pm (till 1.00pm Weds)
Sat 9.00am - 12.30pm

Village websites - for up to date information on what is happening in the village
as well as a list of businesses and trades; www.suckleypo.co.uk & www.suckley.
net or for Parish Council business to http://e-services.worcestershire.gov.uk/
myparish/ then select Suckley from alphabetical listing.

Suckley Good Neighbour Scheme - 840480 / suckleygns@gmail.com / www.
suckley.org.uk
Village Hall: email suckleyvillagehall@yahoo.co.uk, Steve Boughton - 884210
Suckley School: Mrs Sheila Marshall - 884283
Fledglings Nursery School: Freya Marskell - 01886 884088
Church Wardens: Dr Anne M Lewis - 884552 / Liz Devenish - 884787
Parish Clerk: Mrs Diana Taylor - 01684 569430
District Councillors: Ms S Rouse - 833653, Mr A Warburton - 832753
Playing Fields: Bookings & Pitches Mr & Mrs Luton - 884558
Skateboard Arena: Mr P Beaumont - 884550
West Mercia Constabulary: Emergency 999. Non-emergencies 101. Switchboard
0 3 0 0 3 3 3 3 0 0 0

PC3381 Sarah Ransome-Wllliams, CSO 6494 Tracey Caldwell,
CSO 5481 Co l l i n Dav ies .

Adverts in the Newsletter £10 for a one-off ad
or from £20 for the whole year

Talk directly to your local customers
& support your local community

Call 01886 884355
Email: suckleynews(5)gmail.com
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